
August 1, 2022 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
Board of Adjustments 

107 Jervis Drive 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357 

 
 
 The Board of Adjustments met on Monday, August 1, 2022 at 6:45 P.M. at the Golden 
Meadow Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, Golden Meadow, LA 70357 to discuss a variance request 
application for the Town of Golden Meadow.  
 
 Those present were:  Mr. McNeely Rome, Jr. 
    Mr. Peter Pitre 
    Mr. Devin Dedon 
    
 Others in attendance were Mike Billiot and Troy Dufrene. 
 

Chairman McNeely Rome, Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 
 
 Chairman McNeely Rome, Jr., stated the reason for the meeting was to consider approving 
a variance request to install 6ft high wooden fence to be placed within zero feet of the front 
property line near 1504 South Bayou Drive in Golden Meadow at the expense of property owner 
John W. Parker, Jr. 
  
  A discussion took place by members that allow a variance from 25’ to 0’ from right of way. 
 
 Mr. Devin Dedon presented a motion and Mr. Peter Pitre seconded with the board 
approving the variance request application.  With no further questions or comments, committee 
voted as follows:  Yeas: Mr. McNeely Rome, Jr, Mr. Peter Pitre, Mr. Devin Dedon; Nays:  None; 
Absent: Mr. Morris Hunter, Mr. Johnny Plaisance and Mr. Kyle Williams: Abstained:  None. 
 
 With no further business to discuss Mr. McNeely Rome presented a motion and Mr. Devin 
Dedon seconded adjourning the meeting at 6:52 P.M.  Voting was as follows:  Yeas: Mr. McNeely 
Rome, Jr, Mr. Peter Pitre, Mr. Devin Dedon; Nays:  None; Absent:  Mr. Morris Hunter, Mr. Johnny 
Plaisance and Mr. Kyle Williams; Abstained:  None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       __________________________________  
       CHAIRMAN MCNEELY ROME, JR.   
 

 

NOTE: 

During the meeting, Town Engineer, John Plaisance, 
Corrected the variance request from 25’ to 0’ from the right 
of way.  After meeting members Devin Dedon and McNeely 
Rome went to the property and found the fence would be blocking 
vehicles view if fence is put 0’ from right of way.  Need to revisit 
this application. 
 

 


